
Capitol Hill Neighborhood Council Board Meeting
September 9th, 2019, 6:30pm 

Marmalade Library Jex Conference Room 

Present: John Mitchell, Dan Stevens, Barbara George, Georg Stutzenberger, Vickie Collard, Minta & 
Robert Brandon, Jack Winward, Anna Zumwalt, Glen Saxton, Laura Arellano 
Absent: Ashley Anderson, Mallory Bateman 
 
Welcome 

Capitol Hill Action Group — Stan Holmes & Ken Kraus 
• Presented plan for traffic and noise on East Capitol including petition and research into traffic 

softening (John Larsen from City Transportation has approved a study).

• CHAG would like support from the CHNC board. Board suggested that a broader area of 

effort should be considered and that the State Legislature may also be contacted. Glen 
encourage CHAG to attend the next Ensign Peak Neighborhood Association meeting to 
include more neighbors. Mallory/Glen can follow up. 


Upcoming Meeting Agendas 

September: Barbara will demonstrate freezer jam and Mountain West Cider will attend, Jack 
will make a short address about the event. Mountain West will handle ticket sales/IDs, there will 
be paid performances and over 50 vendors, and a donation tent for street signs. Laura will 
contact Marathon about donation for next year. All: please encourage preserves entries.

October: Mayoral Candidates will attend.  
November: Shireen Ghorbani will be invited. 


Other Updates  

I&P: John will compose a letter to Cindy Chromer stating that there was not board consensus 
regarding the painted brick building on 171 W. 300 N. and will not be submitting a letter to the 
HLC. 


Unanimously adjourned. 


